SECRETARY’S REPORT
HILL COUNTRY CLOGGERS

2020 ANNUAL MEETING – July 28, 2020
President Beaudoin called the Annual Meeting of the Hill Country Cloggers to order at 6:01 pm on Tuesday, July 28, 2020 at Poestenkill Christian Church, NY.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

There were 20 (twenty) out of 71 (seventy one) members in attendance (see attached roll call sheet).

President Beaudoin stated there were 6 (six) parts to the Treasurer’s report:
1. Accounts Summary 2019
2. Cru Competition Team 2019
3. Demo Report 2019 
4. Holiday Party 2019
5. Clogging Conventions 2019

6. Report of Audit

The President allowed a few minutes for everyone to look over the reports.  The President then asked if there were any questions from the floor.  A motion was made by Shannon Morton and seconded by Delinda Goyer to accept the Treasurer’s reports.  The motion carried.
The President asked for the Secretary’s Report (minutes from the March 10, 2020 Board Meeting).  The President allowed a few minutes for the members to read the minutes.  A motion was made by Delinda Goyer and seconded by Noreen Carman to accept the Secretary’s minutes.  The motion was carried.

The President asked for the Public Relations Report for 2019.  The report (written by Fran Beaudoin, Public Relations Representative) was read by Tina Koonz.
NEW BUSINESS
The President announced the Elections of Officers would take place at this time.  

Barbara Dzembo’s term ended as Director.  Barbara Dzembo was nominated to run for another 3 year term and accepted.  The floor was open for 30 (thirty) seconds for nominations.  There were no nominations from the floor.  The Secretary cast 1 (one) vote and Barbara Dzembo was welcomed as a Director for another 3 (three) year term.

OLD BUSINESS
The HCC picnic will be held at the Brunswick Town Beach on August 16, 2020.  A maximum of 50 (fifty) people are allowed.  Thirty seven (37) people have signed up.  We must wear a mask on the grounds and social distance.  We will bring our own food for our own families (no sharing of food).  Mask will not be required when on the water or under the pavilion.
Due to COVID, it is unlikely that we will be able to practice at Tamarac School this fall.

St. Jude’s cannot accommodate us for practice.  They are using the rooms we would normally use for overflow for the church.

Poestenkill Christian Church has offered their facility; however no clogging shoes are permitted on their floor.
If anyone knows of a place where we can hold weekly practices, please pass the information on to Fran.

Hoosick Falls has started practices every other week.  You must wear a mask and social distance.

The goodie bags have been distributed to the competition team, although their competition was canceled.

The dance floor is finished and has been stored in the trailer for the winter.  George thanked the floor committee with a special thanks to Ron Beaudoin and Steve Lawlor for the many hours they put into completing this project.

Most demos have been canceled with the exception of St. Jude for September 26, 2020 and the possibility of one other demo on September 2 at the Fishkill Creek Rod and Gun Club.
The discussion did not occur at the Annual Meeting regarding the stipend for conventions.  There may be a reduced or no stipend at all for 2021 dependent upon the amount taken in for 2020.  The Executive Board will meet to discuss stipends for 2021 and make a decision by December.
There was no discussion at this Annual Meeting regarding an annual amount for the weekly class fee.  This will also be discussed by the Executive Board at a future meeting.
The speakers that need to be replaced have been tabled until further discussion can occur regarding the purchase of new speakers.

Fran is still doing weekly updates.  Any member who has information to share for public announcement should contact her for publication.

Audrey Koester had solicited members of HCC for comments regarding the work on the dance floor.  The work was performed by George Beaudoin, Ron Beaudoin and Steve Lawlor.  She recited some of the comments from HCC members. The comments were very positive.  Audrey will be sending out cards with the comments to George, Ron and Steve.
Shannon Morton stated the Competition Team is putting on a production of Beauty and the Beast.  They have invited anyone from Group 1 to participate.  If anyone is interested, please contact Shannon.

A motion to adjourn the 2020 Annual Meeting was made by Joanne Boel and seconded by Tina Koonz.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm.

